

ผลการเรียนรู้ 3. นักเรียนสามารถบรรยายสถานที่สำคัญ เช่น วัดล้านหอย และกิจกรรมท่องเที่ยวเชิงผจญภัยได้ (ข้อ 1-17)

Wat Rattanattaram or Wat Lan Hoi temple

Wat Rattanattaram or Wat Lan Hoi is located in Nadi District, Prachinburi. It is probably one of the most unique temples. Wat Lan Hoi in Thai means the "Temple of a Million Shells." Most of the buildings in Wat Lan Hoi are covered in seashells of different shapes and sizes. These decorations were made by the skillful hands of the abbot, monks, and novices. They have also created statues and flowers from seashells. Wat Lan Hoi is full of Buddhist art, all beautifully covered in seashells. As you walk into the temple, you will see a large reclining Buddha. The Hor Phra Kaew Three Seasons is one of the most important buildings. The exterior is decorated with seashells in golden-orange tones, arranged like overlapping flowers. The entrance features large Naga statues on both sides, adorned with green and gold seashells. Inside, you can find statues of parrots and various Buddha statues. Many holy Naga statues, all covered in beautifully arranged seashells in different colors, can also be seen. Behind the temple, a small bamboo bridge leads out into a rice field, with bamboo huts nearby for relaxation. If you are looking for an "unseen" Thailand experience and a truly unique temple, Wat Rattanattaram, or Wat Lan Hoi, should definitely be on your list to visit.

1. What does the name "Wat Lan Hoi" mean?

- a. Temple of the Golden Buddha
- b. Temple of a Million Shells
- c. Temple of Peace
- d. Temple of soul

3. Who created the art and decorations at the temple?

- a. Local artists b. Tourists
- c. The abbot d. Local people

2. What materials are used to decorate the buildings at Wat Lan Hoi?

- a. Stones b. Seashells
- c. Wood d. Brick

4. What colors are the shells used in the decoration of the Hor Phra Kaew Three Seasons?

- a. Blue and white
- b. Golden orange tones
- c. Golden red tones
- d. Green and yellow

5. What can be found inside the main building of Wat Lan Hoi? a. A library b. A cafeteria c. Donation box d. Statues of parrots and various Buddha statues	8. According to the passage, what can be found inside the Hor Phra Kaew Three Seasons? a. Large Naga statues adorned with green and gold seashells, standing on both sides of the entrance. b. Statues of parrots and various Buddha statues, along with Naga statues covered in seashells of different colors. c. A small bamboo bridge leading out into a rice field, with bamboo huts nearby for relaxation. d. A large reclining Buddha, along with Buddhist art entirely covered in seashells.
6. Which of the following statements is correct according to the passage? a. The Hor Phra Kaew Three Seasons is decorated with green and gold seashells. b. The Naga statues at the entrance are decorated with seashells in golden-orange tones. c. The exterior of the Hor Phra Kaew Three Seasons is decorated with seashells in golden-orange tones, arranged like overlapping flowers. d. The large reclining Buddha is located behind the temple, near the rice field.	9. The word "novices" is closest in meaning to _____ a. tourists who visit the temple b. skilled architects c. local villagers d. trainee monks who are new to religious life
7. Why should someone consider visiting Wat Rattanattaram? a. To see modern architecture b. To attend a concert c. To see the large pagoda. d. To experience unseen Thailand and a unique temple	10. The word "adorned" is closest in meaning to _____ a. destroyed b. decorated c. removed d. hidden 11. "It is probably one of the most <u>unique</u> temples." What does the word "unique" mean? a. ancient b. famous c. one of a kind d. religious

12. "These decorations were made by the <u>skillful</u> hands of the abbot, monks, and novices." What does the word "skillful" mean? a. Strong b. Gentle c. Holy d. having a lot of ability	16. "The entrance <u>features</u> large Naga statues on both sides." What does the word "features" mean? a. hides from view b. takes away c. has as a highlight d. puts together
13. "You will see a large <u>reclining</u> Buddha." What does the word "reclining" mean? a. standing b. sitting c. lying down d. walking	17. ".....with bamboo huts nearby for <u>relaxation</u>." What does the word "relaxation" mean? a. doing exercise b. taking a rest c. saying a prayer d. having a meal
14. "The <u>exterior</u> is decorated with seashells in golden-orange tones." What does the word "exterior" mean? a. the inside part b. the floor c. the roof d. the outside part	
15. What does the word "overlapping" mean? ".....arranged like <u>overlapping</u> flowers." a. falling apart b. standing alone c. growing together d. covering part of each other	

ผลการเรียนรู้ ข้อ 1 นักเรียนสามารถใช้ภาษาอังกฤษฟังและพูดในสถานการณ์การท่องเที่ยวท้องถิ่นได้อย่างเหมาะสม (ข้อ 18-30)

About me and my hometown

Hello everyone! Welcome to Nadi District, Prachinburi Province. My name is Weerachai, but you can call me Chai. I am 17 years old, and I study at Maneesawet Uppatham School, Mathayom 5. My hometown, Nadi, is a wonderful place full of nature and friendly people. My favorite place is Wat Lan Hoi because it is peaceful and beautiful. In my free time, I enjoy riding my motorcycle and visiting the local markets. I love eating spicy papaya salad and grilled chicken from street food vendors in Nadi. One special place you should visit is Kaeng Hin Phoeng for exciting rafting. Also, don't forget to buy OTOP bamboo baskets as souvenirs! I feel very proud to be from Nadi because we have beautiful culture and warm hospitality. Thank you so much for visiting us. I hope you have a wonderful time!

18. Which word best describes Chai's hometown, based on the whole passage?

- a. Modern and busy
- b. Natural and friendly
- c. Quiet but boring
- d. Crowded and noisy

19. What can we infer about Chai's feelings toward his hometown?

- a. He wants to move away as soon as possible
- b. He feels indifferent about where he lives
- c. He feels proud and wants others to visit and enjoy it too
- d. He thinks Nadi needs major improvements before tourists visit

20. What grade level does Chai study in?

- a. Mathayom 3
- b. Mathayom 4
- c. Mathayom 5
- d. Mathayom 6

21. The word "peaceful" in the passage is closest in meaning to ____.

- a. noisy and crowded
- b. calm and quiet
- c. exciting and fun
- d. old and broken

22. The word "hospitality" in the passage refers to ____.

- a. a type of local food
- b. a traditional dance
- c. a place where sick people go
- d. friendly and welcoming behavior toward guests

23. What does Chai enjoy doing in his free time? a. Swimming and fishing b. Playing football and reading books c. Cooking and gardening d. Riding his motorcycle and visiting local markets	28. "I love eating spicy papaya salad and grilled chicken from street food <u>vendors</u> in Nadi." What does the word "vendors" mean? a. customers b. sellers c. chefs d. farmers
24. What food does Chai love eating? a. Fried rice and noodles b. Spicy papaya salad and grilled chicken c. Grilled fish and sticky rice d. Curry and vegetables	29. "Don't forget to buy OTOP bamboo baskets as <u>souvenirs</u>!" What does the word "souvenirs" mean? a. gifts to remember a place b. tools for daily use c. items for decoration d. snacks for the journey
25. What activity can tourists do at Kaeng Hin Phoeng? a. Camping b. Fishing c. Rafting d. Hiking	30. What does the word "peaceful" mean? "My favorite place is Wat Lan Hoi because it is <u>peaceful</u> and beautiful." a. quiet and calm b. big and crowded c. old and famous d. new and modern
26. What souvenir does Chai recommend buying? a. Wooden carvings b. OTOP bamboo baskets c. Silk scarves d. Pottery	
27. How does Chai feel about being from Nadi? a. Bored b. Confused c. Proud d. Worried	